October Regular Board Meeting

October 9, 2012

1:00PM

Andes Town Hall

Present:
Supervisor Martin A. Donnelly
Councilman Daniel Grommeck

Councilman Thomas Hall

Councilman Wayland Gladstone

Councilman Martin Liddle

Town Clerk Kimberly Tosi
Others:
Bill Elwood






Tom Coddington, Walton Reporter

Jeff Samuels, Catskill Mountain News


John Wolham, Regional Director of Office of Real Property Tax Services

Arnold Jones, CRM at Office of Real Property Tax Services



Michael Sabansky, Delaware County Real Property Tax
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 1:00PM by Supervisor Donnelly.
Pledge:
The Pledge of Allegiance was led and recited by Councilman Grommeck.
Privilege of the Floor:

-John Wolham and Arnold Jones from NYS Office of Real Property Tax Services
Mr. Wolham and Arnold Jones, of the NYS Office of Real Property Tax Services, presented an award to Tina Moshier, Assessor for the 5th year in a row for Excellence in Equity.  This year Tina was the only Assessor in Delaware County to receive this award. 
Bill Elwood approached the board about giving the Town the Pleasant Valley Community Club/Hall.  It was decided that the board members would take a look at the building and reach a decision at a later date. 

Reports:
Highway Report 9/18/12 – 10/9/12 

Equipment

2011 Dodge Ram 2500 – Changed oil, Fuel Filter and checked all fluids 19,753 Miles

2009 International 6x6 – Changed oil, Fuel Filer, Checked Fluids and Greased 29,170 Miles

2000 International – Replaced Axle Cover studs and nuts and checked rear axles 161,653 Miles

1999 International – Changed Oil, Fuel filter, Fuel/water separator and greased. Assembled and installed passenger side door and fender(Insurance Covered from damage caused during plowing last winter). Replaced front wheel seal 176,000 Miles 

1996 Volvo Tri-Axle – Converted Bud Wheels over to hub piloted on passenger side of truck. Installed 2 new Hubs along with Bearings and seals for each, Installed new brake can and two slack adjusters checked all fluids and greased. 300,000 plus Miles (Odometer Broken)

2005 John Deere Backhoe – Changed oil, fuel, and Air filter, greased and replaced shank on backhoe bucket. 3546 Hours

1989 John Deere Grader – Greased and Checked Fluids

1976 TD 15 Dozer – Installed new roller for track.

Roads Worked

Perch Lake Road – installed shoulders on new blacktop section.

Cross Mountain Road - Added 8 loads of gravel on various spots of road.

Perch Lake Road – Worked Lor’s Hill and Hill by Store.

Felton Road - Worked road and added 12 loads cobbles and 8 loads gravel to various sections that got soft last spring.

Chappell Road – Ditched and worked road.
Respectfully Submitted,
Michael McAdams
Town Clerk’s Report

October 9, 2012

-The Town now has in place an official Amazon account.  This is going to save the Town an incredible amount of money in office supplies.  Amazon has been very helpful and worked out a payment schedule that will fit with our board meetings.  
-There will be a local registration day on Wednesday, October 10th 5PM to 8:30PM and Saturday October 13th 2PM to 9PM at the Town Hall.  Please come out and register to vote!
Respectfully Submitted

Kimberly A. Tosi

Town Clerk

-From the Supervisor
1. We received a letter dated 10/2/2012 from Ms. Rippy addressed to Town Supervisor so I will read it to you.

2. We received a letter dated 9/26/2012 from the NYC DEP that indicated the boating summary report thru 9/24/2012, out of a total 962 permits issued 660 were for the Pepacton.

3. You have all received a copy of the insurance value sheet, that I requested for our records from Matt Sluiter.

4. That you to Mike and the highway department for removing the scrap metal at the WWTP.

5. The County DPW has provided us with a list of the charges made to the DEP for us for snow removal around the reservoir

6. At our request Sluiter Agency has obtained some quotes to increase our excess liability coverage.  I suggest we increase it by another 7M for a total of 10M the extra $7M would add $2,122 to our current premium.

7. The DEC has extended the smart growth funding for all of the 5 towns and 2 villages in the program. 

8. NYS DOT has suggested a possible solution to our parking problem on Delaware AVE by the Town Hall and on Main Street by the old Post Office.  Tony Signorelli Asst. Engineer will be here on 10/19/2012 at 10AM.

9. The Town received a letter from Time Warner Cable requesting a letter of support for the Connect NY Broadband program for .47 miles on Mary Smith Road.  The board was in agreement that this was okay for the Supervisor to do. 

Motions:

Motion to approve the September 6th WWTP Meeting Minutes, September Regular Board Meeting Minutes and the October Town Clerk’s financial report, Building Inspector’s Financial Report and the Town Board’s Bookkeepers financial report
**** With one correction to the September Minutes to state “Motion to authorize the Benefits Administrator to correct a health insurance coverage error”

Made by Councilman Gladstone, Seconded by Councilman Liddle, all in favor, motion carried. 

Motion to authorize the advertisement of the winter bids, made by Councilman Liddle, Seconded by Councilman Hall.  All if favor, motion carried.  

Resolutions:
Resolution #17 of 2012 Authorization for Justice Court Funding

Be it resolved that; Town of Andes Justice, Joseph R. Grieco, is hereby authorized to submit an application for funding through the Justice Assistance Program for the 2012 cycle.

Be if further resolved that; said funding shall be used to enhance the Justice Court’s ability to provide suitable and sufficient services to the Town of Andes.
Proposed by Councilman Gladstone
Seconded by Councilman Liddle
Roll Call:

Councilman Gladstone-----Aye
Councilman Grommeck----Aye
Councilman Hall------------Aye
Councilman Liddle---------Aye
Supervisor Donnelly-------Aye
**Another piece of tarp was added to the Court roof last month, hopefully this will last through the winter months.
Approval of bills:
Motion to approve General Warrants # 280 to 303 totaling $135,719.59
Highway Warrants # 148-147 totaling $38,704.14

WWTP Warrants #179-209 totaling $90,240.69

Water Warrants #53-59 totaling $3224.62

FEMA Warrant #3 totaling $109,347.38

Made by Councilman Hall, Seconded by Councilman Liddle.  All if favor, motion carried.
DISTRICTS:

Water:
1. On 8/15/2012 we wrote a letter to the Mayor of the Village of Coxsackie requesting they sell us one of their air filters for $2000 for our water plant.  This will allow us to replace a water tank that has been leaking.  The engineers have looked this over and advise this to be okay. 
2. We received our contract renewal from Delaware Operations.  I need you approval to sign it.  The annual fee has been extended.

Motion to allow Supervisor Donnelly to sign the annual contract renewal with Delaware Operations, made by Councilman Liddle, Seconded by Councilman Gladstone.  All in favor, motion carried. 


Sewer:
1. The tenant next door to the WWTP has complained about the noise from the compressor and the loading of the sludge.  Bill was told they will do what they can, it’s only 2 or 3 times a day to lower it.  Bill wants a letter about when the project will be completed.  Marty was authorized by the board to move ahead and do this. 
2. The new proposed budget for the sewer district lowers the sewer rates to the businesses only by 10%, a copy of the O +M budget is included. 

3. The construction meeting last week lasted about 15 minutes, most of the equipment neede is on site and the work is going along on schedule

4. Mr. Gerdes has questioned his charges for both the sewer and water rates, part of the problem was our fault when he requested the various changes in classification.  Tina did them but it was never conveyed to the water or sewer billing.  Marge has met with him and has tried to work out a fair legal agreement with him.  We have also put in place an intra department system to alert billing of any changes.  Marge is meeting with Mr. Gerdes today after the board meeting.  Mr. Gerdes has recalled damage done by NYS DOT in 2005 and 2006 when the street scape was completed due to the storage of equipment on his property (2 lanterns at his driveway on Main St. and the blue stone entrance was to Ballantine Manor) as you know after the project and I went around with the project engineer to make sure any damage that we knew of was repaired before they left the job.  I do not know if Mr. Gerdes or his agents spoke to the DOT.  We never received any official notice from him or anyone else. Its not likely the DOT will come back 6 years later.  He feels we should fix it because I asked him to let them store gravel and dirt on his property since I don’t know for sure I will agree that I may have asked him to allow it.  I don’t remember 6 years ago every issue that came up.  In reference to High Street I had nothing to do with it in fact I told them not to ask him because there are still rumors floating around from 2006.  I will speak to one of his agents to see it we can get in writing what he wants and then we can see if Mike can take care of it and close this out.  

Motion to authorize a change order to contract TA1-G-12 not to exceed $151,385.00, made by Councilman Liddle, Seconded by Councilman Gladstone.  All in favor, motion carried.  

Adjourn:
Motion to adjourn the meeting made by Councilman Grommeck, Seconded by Councilman Liddle.  All in favor, meeting adjourned at 1:30PM. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Kimberly A. Tosi

Town Clerk
